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August 14, 2024      Via Email 

 

The Honorable Annalee Harlan Sams, Mayor  

City of Dalton 

P.O. Box 1205 

Dalton, Georgia 30720 

 

Dear Mayor Sams: 

 

The Department is pleased to announce a tentative allocation of federal funding assistance and includes BIL in the 

amount of $1,175,000 to Replace Runway and Taxiway Electrical, PAPIs, Rotating Beacon and Windcone at the 

Dalton Municipal Airport. 

 

Please confirm, by letter, no later than September 23, 2024, your intent to proceed with and fund this project in the state’s 

Fiscal Year 2025, which ends June 30, 2025. State and/or federal funding if unconfirmed by this date may be reassigned.  

 

State funding assistance must be formally requested by letter to the Department’s Commissioner. See attached sample 

letter. These projects will require matching funds from City of Dalton estimated in the amount of $65,278. This is a 

tentative allocation of funds, the actual contract amount will be based on preapproved design, planning and engineering 

costs and/or competitive bids received to accomplish the project. Any work seeking reimbursement with federal funds 

must have been reviewed and approved by the Department prior to work commencing to be considered eligible. 

 

As a reminder, projects containing professional services estimated to be over $100,000 require an independent fee estimate 

(IFE) be conducted in accordance AC 150/5100-14E - Architectural, Engineering, and Planning Consultant Services for 

Airport Grant Projects. These services are eligible for reimbursement at 90%. 

 

Damon Carr has been assigned as your Project Manager to assist in this tentative allocation award, including but not limited 

to, overall project coordination, federal and state guidance, and project review and scheduling. Please communicate with 

your project manager each month regarding your project’s status and schedule.  

 

As acknowledgement to this tentative allocation award, please provide a confirmation letter. See attached example. 

 

Please contact Damon Carr, Aviation Project Manager, at (470) 715-5494 if you have any questions. We look forward to 

the successful completion of this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Leigh Ann Trainer, Assistant Director 

Division of Intermodal 

 

cc:  Micah Gravley, State Transportation Board 

  Andrew Weirsma, Airport Manager 
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